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Bishop Bambera's Lenten Message: 
"Grow in faith - and be filled with awe - 

this Lent" 
 

 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

Every year on Ash Wednesday, the prophet Joel sets the stage for the 
sacred season of Lent. “Even now, says the Lord, return to me with your 



whole heart, with fasting, and weeping, and mourning. Rend your hearts, 
not your garments, and return to the Lord, your God. For gracious and 
merciful is he, slow to anger, rich in kindness, and relenting in 
punishment” (Joel 2:12-13) 
 

The prophet challenges us to reflect upon the essence of our lives as 
Christians and as authentic disciples of Jesus. He reminds us that pious 
actions and rituals, from the ancient practice of rending garments to 
express sorrow for sin, to the imposition of ashes on our foreheads, 
provide little support for our lives of faith unless they are rooted in – and 
flow from – the depths of our hearts where God is found. 
 

Rather, the humble acknowledgement of our need for God – the courage 
to set aside our own sense of righteousness in order to trust more deeply 
in God’s merciful presence – and the willingness to be used by God in 
building the Church and in caring for the suffering, broken world in which 
we live reflect the movements of our hearts that lead to true conversion.... 

 

Read Bishop Bambera's Full Lenten Message  

 

 

Where Can You Get Ashes on Wednesday? Click Here to View a Full 

Parish-By-Parish Schedule of Mass Times for Ash Wednesday  

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Television to broadcast Evening 
Prayer on Sundays from Cathedral during 

Lent 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUMQPLIvgtReXpK53cIloqkj3J7qKnYbfbs-vb30gTh1pyg5EoLBjbtC39G4IP6WANrbTckyMMAhk1RZqaFm533wC-0k1ThrTrftimfVnlGHVTcp3vqmM6YZfiirzKEMqqMAGktecaggihC-PiVuU13D7d7upFERoY52T7yskN5Au7rJ_a6oxrBGXXO92TvJ4SRv0txgVIBCZos5kOjwqSyJTtvQAN2EzvjkWNvgEerQaGQORwReC_UY1yBUaO2fw2g==&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUMQPLIvgtReXJ5U6YVwA1gJ08V91R-xnCyUfpCeqamudzkMldpS44DDxsKEFvSbTGvrzfWl5umMWtNcdzVoAAmPsr99-xB6645L6Ik-GEWjF698RpzJ4gfhCdNZDxWYqKUZzX3oDSkP615_SbwPhV168XEgy1DC9FYR8o3QsLiFRfafCLDuEWe0uByFH3yd_lwH1Yw-3T-3rj839N9GPJkLs4BSWc9fZLpqcZZavzAqAOIR_tOV2YCM1TZYL8LbDfDjHEU7cqc5q1FGtkndOfCI=&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUMQPLIvgtReXJ5U6YVwA1gJ08V91R-xnCyUfpCeqamudzkMldpS44DDxsKEFvSbTGvrzfWl5umMWtNcdzVoAAmPsr99-xB6645L6Ik-GEWjF698RpzJ4gfhCdNZDxWYqKUZzX3oDSkP615_SbwPhV168XEgy1DC9FYR8o3QsLiFRfafCLDuEWe0uByFH3yd_lwH1Yw-3T-3rj839N9GPJkLs4BSWc9fZLpqcZZavzAqAOIR_tOV2YCM1TZYL8LbDfDjHEU7cqc5q1FGtkndOfCI=&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==


 

During Lent, the Cathedral of Saint Peter offers several ways in which the 
faithful can deepen their relationship with Jesus and come to know Him 
in a more intimate way. 
 

CTV: Catholic Television of the Diocese of Scranton will make many of 
these opportunities available to the faithful through television broadcasts 
and livestream opportunities. 
 

Every Sunday during Lent, the Cathedral will be hosting Lenten Evening 
Prayer at 6 p.m. 
 

Evening Prayer is part of the Liturgy of the Hours, also known as the 
Divine Office. In the Liturgy of the Hours, the Church fulfills Jesus’ 
command to “pray always.” 
 

Through this prayer, the people of God sanctify the day by continual 
praise of God and prayers of intercession for the needs of the world. 

 

Click Here for the Full Story from The Catholic Light  

 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUMQPLIvgtReX7mRmC18p0tOEViW_kCV1HMNSE-EWdVy-w_iL7JNChgmGfgarSp2EgUJWg47sQ5-22AWdYc7ZYjDE0TlLicfxXqIDYofpFgSDCyUfPGJukFx115gSz4LLuUCnOfjwH2WaITzIl55HhEukmMKvCxm0dsJ1QT4xYDYiCwHOKG0Qyw7l9hIYnVc8iPLNnH4zBwnuZcyphuH-6_jH5s4W9KZ1SWFr_m_1LtNKAwN3FUgZrdwWtC2QEXstYe7TsmaDx3ZFg1PjCJEGLn0=&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==


New translation tweaks to Sacrament of 
Penance take effect this Lent 

 

 

 



The experience of the sacrament of penance in the Roman rite will be 
slightly different this Lent, thanks to approved changes in the English 
translation set to take effect in a few weeks. 
 

Starting Ash Wednesday – which takes place this year on Feb. 22 – the 
prayer of absolution will include three modifications, so that the revised 
version will read as follows: 
 

“God, the Father of mercies, through the death and resurrection of his Son 
has reconciled the world to himself and poured out [formerly 
“sent”] the Holy Spirit for [previously “Holy Spirit among us 
for”] the forgiveness of sins; through the ministry of the Church may God 
grant [instead of “give”] you pardon and peace 

And I absolve you from your sins in the Name of the Father, and of the 
Son, and of the Holy Spirit.” 

 

Read the Full Story from Our Sunday Visitor  

 

 

 

 

 

Independent audit finds Diocese of Scranton 
in full compliance with Child Protection 

Guidelines for twentieth year 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUMQPLIvgtReX70gRpWl1drGE646NZ62meFtzCWCdUczdufIYcJ3EB9h0tMvsrRPxyjANW3YWOUpPckgRNI614UEa6QqqUFGQetc_SBvaNuTopSAX-WSM61oB2m6g0lzpgVS2huIQYZV5qdNjMs6nPP_w2rZ1xiYPJpZcbziznsAuExOAymq0SqBjPnhvQL9hZiWvbAWFRJg-xZEcvCQ237amny4p5Kfo6ERqPu-DpJCViQpyM7MVO3yXw5igF1VfioIcu7aZRwoc&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==


 

 

For twenty consecutive years, independent audits have found the Diocese 
of Scranton to be in full compliance with U.S. bishops’ policies to prevent 
sexual abuse of children by clergy and other church personnel. 
 

The Diocese recently received its 2022 compliance certification from 
StoneBridge Business Partners, a private auditing firm based in New York, 
which has been contracted to conduct compliance audits of the nation’s 
195 dioceses. 
 

The Diocese of Scranton has passed audits of its child protection 
procedures, policies and records every year since the policy was adopted 
by the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) in 2002. 

 

Read the Full Story from The Catholic Light  

 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUMQPLIvgtReXUrUGFIHBGUw11fDvkVGPm6eN_T7Z-YEXWwN1OZw6AsuLzk-lrsmJkyb2IW1xHmlDFmN_EHtHXbJFOBE3tgGV8MsNN3P50h3YT6yHf3_iXJY-ywkFCyrHKwrjYx8ee3TY5P4DS_yIPE9g2uan0JZtQxNEmv9ZdSwHmtGZjsUIyPlsSCdwT3spk5Im09OLvMgyjm1U6QI-NzghyeLKA_1UN43Iay3Sl1bxH-1qT_LaOGZMDebiLINHCDYaW3lVIBmqrYgMAx8j0ECXp2jvtmn7GWD292be5ZwMfu9eV1FUqcTDP22OXJgYW-v5lSWuypo7&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==


Will Rectory, Set, Cook! II break last year's 
anti-hunger fundraising threshld? 

 

 

 

With just five days left in the anti-hunger cook-off and fundraising 
marathon known as Rectory, Set, Cook! the 2023 fundraising total was 
hovering around $150,000 at press time, with the goal of surpassing last 
year’s total raised – $171,000 – well within reach. 
 

This year’s all-digital event showcases 24 teams consisting of at least one 
– but up to five – collared chefs from across the Diocese cooking (or 
attempting to cook) a specially selected dish or dishes on video. Each $10 
donation for a video represents one vote for the participating pastor chef 
or chefs. 



 

Each pastor chef has been working hard to get out the votes primarily for 
the purpose of fighting local hunger, given all sponsorship dollars and 50 
percent of voting dollars raised will benefit Catholic Social Services’ anti-
hunger efforts. The other half of voting dollars raised will stay with the 
pastor chef’s or chefs’ parish and can be designated toward a priority 
project or a charitable cause of the pastor chef’s choice. 

 

View All of this year's Rectory, Set, Cook! videos and Vote For Your 

Favorite  

 

 

 

 

 

From inclusion to belonging, Church must 
welcome people with disabilities 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUBTksSpXQYJ6PVgdcN3V9dE-62AzUHGRUjTWxUnhYfJFVUKrQ1xwKQkOJgi6wQBv6N8cynStRS2nMN_T5ZmVABmgD99LcU30B0zX2WFzZv-sQeTfEV3Svy21uBcQIMVg49z7ystD9oJgRr-vRkeGLr-Tt8jqbHloAhgQtTNkgWd7Gk7IHIK-DGuRkOzKQQCEog==&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUBTksSpXQYJ6PVgdcN3V9dE-62AzUHGRUjTWxUnhYfJFVUKrQ1xwKQkOJgi6wQBv6N8cynStRS2nMN_T5ZmVABmgD99LcU30B0zX2WFzZv-sQeTfEV3Svy21uBcQIMVg49z7ystD9oJgRr-vRkeGLr-Tt8jqbHloAhgQtTNkgWd7Gk7IHIK-DGuRkOzKQQCEog==&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==


With big smiles on their faces, three men from the community programs 
of Saint Joseph’s Center eagerly handed out programs as people arrived at 
the Cathedral of Saint Peter for the Diocese of Scranton’s annual Mass for 
Persons with Disabilities Feb. 12, 2023. 
 

The trio of hospitality ministers – Joe, John and Matt – jumped at the 
chance to be involved in the special Mass that recognizes and celebrates 
the gifts that every person contributes to the life of the Church. 
 

“They’re here. They want to be here. They are so excited about getting out 
and experiencing this with the Church,” Sister Sandy Grieco, I.H.M., 
Pastoral Care Coordinator with Saint Joseph’s Center, said. 

 

Read the Full Story from Our Sunday Visitor  

 

 

 

 

 

'Chosen' retreat participants say 
experience was "invaluable" 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUMQPLIvgtReXuY0YqpnVL5t3IyNYj0dPpwM7uWw4e9BiXG14eKNiG0-vBowH1fuNDuDwsLhpmfYI2ZH_JHJXi4mHntUPvTQMCnBKU8fJHP1UOg-jtPsCHBXe54H4JcbzT52ZWKQxDAXYbknwlWS66_QbmU8zHsywpwYaqP1ubWBrxtrwzDNcwCo1BnSejDNVaIC50hq91bCDi9Z_zAcXv8AksaXMhhh8xxzdW-jH81Oh6fQDMruFbnRro_zEn200fe1gYNy9hYLt&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==


As a young mother and wife, Beth Powers had been asking God to bring 
new women into her life. The Holy Spirit answered her call during a 
retreat she attended in late January. 
 

“I didn’t know what to expect. I didn’t know how many people were going 
to be involved and I didn’t know any other women coming into this. I 
knew that I wanted to strengthen relationships with the women I already 
had and feel that I could rest in the Lord and that is exactly what I got out 
of this retreat,” she explained. 
 

Powers was one of nearly two dozen women between the ages of 21 and 40 
who participated in the ‘Chosen’ retreat for young Catholic women Jan. 
27-29 at Holy Family Center in Nanticoke. 

 

Read the Full Story from The Catholic Light  

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date and Register Now for the Next 
Young Adult Retreat in March! 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUMQPLIvgtReXPCjjnMwaZXjAU5O7Km9mxMNyA9KnggTImed2IHKmIsjIKCXR7fh_3SQRAC9PZhyFr2Ef_1-L0NGSQ8yHQEZfkUnqGQWo2OIY-tzBXSE9uHd6Y_U2y0uMDg8QeuHyYlbL0gRRgBaqIOKAfB0OEHrkdupHUnumNPKZQA5J5jANLdrzzmcX8cRWtW1OrA8nfCa6ziT8UsvEeAS4l5SKHr2U5GQdLl5Gf4IJzqLvW3YlSho=&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==


 

 

 

 

Follow Us 

 



         

 

Diocese of Scranton 

300 Wyoming Avenue,  

Scranton, PA 18503-1279 

(570) 207-2238 

www.dioceseofscranton.org 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
  

 

 

http://www.dioceseofscranton.org/
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUG26MbO390CQa8jrsVmg3LIa4oNJH_02su5zdBuQhfPXKeM8rpbRF3-anAm7D0LZ32iUnWyT7X_vGBvdaFlpSF8vSKJCOVly4j97seqBGE1olRXSD40gZ50=&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUETd6qArlm9SX7iquJP-60AgFZjeaEZATqaMDA7XJviKfJksiLBzkeBSHwtztqYtaWZDYa8xQr6pWC5BbRiQ77FKMF6GpYM21F43P1Flf6nV&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUL7l6e8W7Kesk5yIPh1SIylqRjI_TXokmvIqiaoW8w4yWtKlsa-7QeFRxBRuMf_FUfVbio7K52ZP0SOf60PVb6V7qbI2x4fO-EKliKbAewDKAoHUWdy7UsWpbIezXd1fLQ==&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nhPx-Q6zjownnuCy4EqtvaIW2Cd7ZFs2IiHR0P1UCcLn7OkDK9tOUL7l6e8W7KesZh6oTUhvgev9i1-Cb6KdjiAl97ZEfK24rMmt5SZKaLs7Owds3yEAu0T3u7_hR14a-SeodnA3jT1ktAqMMucO6rxfjChgjXUz&c=Wh28h64bVOU5Sqn5TgQnUlm7ItYR12m7HotlOEm6wMQOn9vJ3jlmiw==&ch=G-eFtTCIWBFQ0rsDfbm3HifyVLn1QG0DF0mdIEFkMx5QC01YoeBDYg==

